October 15,1935.

Mr Burt Brown Barker Vice-President of the University of Oregon 814 Oregon Building Portland, Oregon.

My dear Mr Barker:

It suddenly occurred to me tonight that you had sent me a telegram and that I did not answer it. However, I did connect up with Mr Onthank and read the telegram to him, only to find that he also had received one from you. I told Mr Onthank that I would also give \$100 toward the lantern.

You remember that I asked you whether I should speak to the Chancellor about the lantern when he came to the Museum and you thought it would be a desirable thing to do. After Dr Hunter and I had been through the Museum, we went to Mr Harada's office. Mr Harada showed Dr Hunter the illustrations which he wisheddprojected through the lantern. The Chancellor was much interested.

As the situation now stands you will give \$100 toward the lantern, I will give \$100, and the University has found that it can buy a lantern for \$550, which is I understand \$65 less than the quoted price. That leaves the University \$ 350 to raise. In a few days they will know whether or not they have the \$ 350.

As for the activities in the Museum: the Museum is closed because of the blasting for the new Library. We have taken such things as I had thought might be injured were they to fall over and hitherither taken them out of the cases and laid them down on padding or have laid them down within the cases. The blasting is expected to last perhaps a couple of weeks yet.

When Mr Harada established himself in the Museum office, I told him that the picture gallery on the Mezzanine floor would be at his disposal. A few days ago, he asked if he could put up 82 modern Japanese prints. He wishes them up for his class work next week. I have never given objects, other than the Collection, space in the Museum but I thought since Mr Harada was chosen by the

October 15,1935.

Mr Burt Brown Barker Vice-President of the University of Oregon 814 Oregon Building Portland, Oregon.

My dear Mr Barker:

sent me a telegram and that I did not answer it. However, I did connect up with Mr Onthank and read the telegram to him, only to find that he also had received one from you. I told Mr Onthank that I would also give \$100 toward the lantern.

speak to the Chancellor about the lantern when he came to the Museum and you thought it would be a desirable thing to do. After Dr Hunter and I had been through the Museum, we went to Mr Harada's office. Mr Harada showed Dr Hunter the illustrations which he wisheddprojected through the lantern. The Chancellor was much interested.

As the situation now stands you will give \$100 that it can buy a lantern for \$550, which is I understand \$65 less than the quoted price. That leaves the University \$ 350 to raise. In a few days they will know whether or not they have the \$ 350.

closed because of the blasting for the new Library. We have taken such things as I had thought might be injured were they to fall over and hithersther taken them out of the cases and laid them down on padding or have laid them down within the cases. The blasting is expected to last perhaps a couple of weeks yet.

When Mr Harada established himself in the Museum office, I told him that the picture gallery on the Mezzanine floor would be at his disposal. A few days ago, he asked if he could put up 82 modern Japanese prints. He wishes them up for his class work next week. I have never given objects, other than the Collection, space in the Museum but I thought since Mr Harada was chosen by the